Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 12, 2016 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the Municipal Building on Tuesday, January 12, 2016 at 7:30pm.

Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman

Stuart Halper, Member
Shelley Lotter, Member

Steven Vescio, Member
Sabine Werner, Alternate Member

Also Present:

David Turiano, Village Engineer
Sarah Yackel, Village Planning Consultant




Christine Dennett, Village Clerk




Absent:

Richard Pastore, Member
Dan Pozin, Village Attorney
Call to Order: Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-11-2015 – HORGAN – VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-9.2 MANDATORY TREE PLANTING PLAN (MTPP) AND VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-15, PROTECTION OF NATURAL RESOURCES REVIEW (STEEP SLOPES APPROVAL): The Planning Board reviewed an application for a tree planting plan and an application for a steep slopes permit to construct a new single family dwelling.  The property is located at 57 Becker Lane.  

Mr. Demetrios Comodromos, representing the owner, stated they would plant 25 trees which exceeding their requirement.  
Mr. Ben Crocker, Project Manager, explained the species of the trees and the proposed locations.   
 
Village Engineer Turiano stated all of the steep slope and drainage requirements had been satisfied.   
Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Halper, the Board voted unanimously to grant the Steep Slopes and Mandatory Tree Planting Plan permits as submitted.  
PB-6-2010 - URSTADT BIDDLE PROPERTIES–SITE PLAN AMENDMENT:  The Planning Board reviewed an application to amend a site plan to make changes to a façade.  The property is located at 1880 Pleasantville Road.   
Mr. Chris Raffaeli of Norman DiChiara Architects explained the proposal and stated there would be zero lighting impacts.   
 
The Board requested a screening plan to block the view of the building from Orchard Road, more information on the height and requested a full proposal including signage.   
 
ZBA CASES: 
There were no comments.   
VILLAGE ENGINEER’S REPORT:  
 
· The four lot subdivision is complete on Chappaqua Road.  
· There was a fire at the Law Park Pavilion in December.  The Village is hoping to have the pool functional for Memorial Day.  

· Remedial work is being done at the Getty Station to cleanup a gas spill.  

· The Route 9A and North State Road intersection is being enhanced.  
MINUTES

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Halper, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes as presented.  
ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:18pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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